[Details removed]
We are celebrating our 35th anniversary in 2006.

Despite our long-term, committed relationship there are several areas in which we do not receive the same benefits, and respect, that a similar heterosexual defacto relationship would enjoy.

Next-of-kin:

We are not regarded as each other’s next-of-kin. This could be crucial in any medical treatment or hospitalisation—even precluding visiting rights in a critical situation.

Superannuation benefits:

These rights are still held by the super fund, who reserve the right to ignore the express wishes of same-sex partners.

Options in retirement:

While being treated legally as two single people can be seen as an advantage in certain situations, such as Centrelink benefit payments and taxation arrangements, there are many potential disadvantages when it comes to government recognition of our relationship.

Why can’t two people of the same gender, who, in reality, are living fully as a married couple, be given the same rights as their heterosexual counterparts? 

We share income, household and living expenses, and totally support each other in all aspects of our lives. What right does any government, religious institution or individual have to regard our long-term, committed relationship as being any less important than a heterosexual one? How long does a heterosexual couple have to live together before being accorded full relationship rights as a de-facto couple?
We are not asking for, nor demanding, any special rights. All we desire is equality. We live in a society in which church and state are legally separated. Our relationship should not be stigmatised simply because fundamentalists of different kinds regard homosexuality as a sin.
The same religious bigotry is the only possible justification for the current government’s obsession with the idea that same-sex relationships somehow undermine the sanctity of heterosexual marriage.
Perhaps the whole debate has been derailed by the use of the word ‘marriage’. We are not desperate to be married. We’ve done quite well for thirty-five years without any legally binding foundation. However, it is about time that the government stopped treating us as second class citizens by saying that our relationship doesn’t exist and offered us legal equality with heterosexual de facto relationships.
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